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 Restoring flows to Glenshera Swamp after 70 years of drainage 
Mark Bachmann, Nature Glenelg Trust (NGT) 

Introduction 
Glenshera Swamp, situated six kilometres west of Mount Compass, was first mapped in detail when the area 

was surveyed in February 1899, and remained largely intact when the first aerial photograph was taken in April 

1949. In addition to early clearance, the main change by that time was the diversion of surface flows. 

 
February 1899 survey diagram of Glenshera Swamp 

 
April 1949 aerial photograph of Glenshera Swamp 
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Today a sizeable portion of the former extent of Glenshera Swamp is situated within Stipiturus Conservation 

Park and is widely considered one of the most important remaining swamps of the Fleurieu Peninsula, a 

nationally threatened ecological community. The site retains a suite of important biodiversity values, despite 

efforts over several decades (up to its reservation in 2003) to make the area more suitable for agricultural 

production, through attempts at comprehensive drainage, as well as clearance and grazing activities. 

 
September 2014 aerial image of Glenshera Swamp, showing drains (black dashed lines) and Stipiturus 

Conservation Park boundary (red line) 

A restoration options report, completed by Nature Glenelg Trust in March 2016 (see Bachmann and 

Farrington, 2016), comprehensively described the history of change that led to the current modified condition 

of the site; by defining the location, past purpose and impact of the artificial drains across the entire wetland 

for the first time. In the report, six proposed actions were suggested to address key elements of the 

hydrological regime, and four of these were implemented in autumn 2017. 

 
Initial works funded by Natural Resources ς AMLR in autumn 2017   

http://natureglenelg.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/NGT-Restoration-Options-for-Stipiturus-CP-FOR-WEB-08-04-2016.pdf
http://natureglenelg.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/NGT-Restoration-Options-for-Stipiturus-CP-FOR-WEB-08-04-2016.pdf
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On Park Restoration Works 

Addressing alternations to hydrology caused by the bypass drain constructed in the 1940s was the initial 

primary focus of work in the Conservation Park, as shown below. These works, funded by the Department for 

Environment, Water and Natural Resources, were primarily intended to reinstate inflows to the swamp. 

Additional works included three weirs downstream of the original creek, which were inteninstalled to slow 

flows and/or prevent lateral drawdown of water from the swamp margin. 

 
Before and after: proposed reinstatement of the meanders in the creek, and bypass drain decommissioning 

With the support of a range of volunteers, including the CCSA supported CVA Green Army Team, the YACCA 

group and a range of other helpers, NGT completed the construction of a series of 7 restoration structures 

along the drain in the Park. The works took place over several days in April 2017. 

  
Green Army Team and NGT staff (left) and YACCA group (right) 


